
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                                                    
 
September 23, 2013 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Keith Olsen, Steve 
Roberts and Warren Ploeger. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. 
Keith Olsen opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
PAYROLL 
The September 18, 2013 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $57,290.68 
Road & Bridge 11,652.00 
Election 1,445.77 
Appraiser 5,472.47 
Noxious Weed 1,338.13 
ACC  8,196.99 
JJA Core 10,492.65 
ACE Fund 747.39 
Services for Elderly 2,067.63 
Solid Waste 2,339.94 
Court Trustee 6,786.32 
Special MVT 1,240.01 
Employee Ben FICA 6,133.80 
Employee Ben KPERS 6,919.03 
State Unemploy/Work Comp -377.79 
Insurance -6,925.68 
TOTAL $114,819.34 

 
BROWN COUNTY SHERIFF 
A report from Sheriff John Merchant was left with the Commissioners and showed a total of 20 inmates at the Brown County Jail 
last week.  
 
HORTON SENIOR CITIZENS BUILDING 
Keith Olsen presented information on the Horton Senior Citizens building, which needs roof repairs. Olsen is working on a grant 
to help with the repairs and asked whether Brown County could provide monetary assistance with the repairs. Olsen will check 
with the City of Horton and will seek additional bids be looked into. 
 
HIAWATHA TOWNSHIP 
Steve Roberts reported that he had spoke with a Jim Oldridge of the Hiawatha Township Board regarding the road near the 
Highland Community College Klinefelter Farm on 230th Road. No action was taken. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the September 16, 2013 minutes. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. 
 
ESG GRANT AUDIT REPORT 
Paperwork for the ESG Grant Audit Report was reviewed and signed. The report suggested that a County-wide drug policy be 
adopted.  
 
KCAMP INSURANCE 
The KCAMP Insurance questionnaire for 2014 was reviewed and signed.  
 
HFED/ROZ STUDENT LOAN PROGRAM 
Jessica Kisling, HFED, and Rachel Boise requested that Brown County participate in the Roz Student Loan Program, as 
requested by HFED at last week’s Commission meeting. Boise read a statement discussing the Student Loan Program. Boise 
moved to Brown County before realizing that Brown County is not participating in the Program. Kisling reported on various 
aspects of the Program. No action was taken at this time. According to Kisling, many business owners are in favor of the program. 
 
BROWN/NEMAHA SOLID WASTE PLAN 



Nancy Gafford, RDA Executive Director, discussed the Brown/Nemaha Solid Waste Management Plan, which is due for 
renewal.  
Motion by Warren Ploeger to allow RDA to submit the Brown/Nemaha Solid Waste Management 5-year Plan at a cost of $2,000 
to Brown County. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Closed 9:37 a.m. The next regular meeting will 
be held Monday September 30, 2013. 
 


